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Town of Stratton
 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

September 24, 2018 
 

Present: Selectmen: Chair – Al Dupell, Larry Bills, Chris Liller, and Kevin Robinson and Clerk – Kent 

Young. 

 

Al Dupell called the regular meeting to order at 7:30pm.  Orders were reviewed and signed.  No changes 

were made to the agenda. 
 

Road Crew Issues: Road Foreman Retirement:  The Selectmen discussed Ralph Staib’s retirement and 

the transition to Chris Liller becoming Road Foreman.  The Clerk recommended inviting Grayson 

Peterson to the next meeting to discuss details of his part-time employment, including available benefits.  

The Selectmen concurred.  Current Projects:  Currently, the Road Crew is finishing the ditching project 

on Penny Avenue – they will be seeding the ditches this week.  Also, Chris Liller stated that Fuller Sand 

and Gravel will patch-pave over the three culverts that have settled on Mountain Rd., north of Kidder 

Brook.  Culvert Replacements:  Chris Liller said that Ralph Staib is still discussing options for the Bear 

Creek culvert with VTrans and is working on grants for the Little Kidder Brook culvert.  County Rd. 

Runoff:  Following the Site Visit of the last meeting, Ross Powers had told the Clerk that he will further 

discuss the drainage issues onto his lot with his engineer and then come to a future Selectmen’s meeting 

to discuss a resolution with the Selectmen.  Winter Salt:  The Selectmen reviewed a quote from 

American Rock Salt for $74.76 / ton.  The Selectmen agreed to reserve an estimated 2000 tons.  Chris 

Liller so moved. Larry Bills seconded. All concurred.  Road Crew Computer:  Chris Liller asked 

permission to purchase a computer and a printer / scanner for the Town Garage.  The Selectmen 

concurred.  Chris Liller will coordinate with the Town Office to submit a purchase order.    

 

Hazard Mitigation Plan:  The Town is awaiting a draft of the plan from WRC.  Chris Liller said he 

needs to send more photos of culverts to Alyssa Sabetto of WRC, who is working on the plan, but is 

waiting until the leaves are gone, so to get better photos. 

 

Town Hall Reservations:  The Selectmen reviewed requests for the Town Hall by Candie Bernard for 

October 20, Nancy Ferrucci on October 26 and the Town will reserve it for October 27.  Larry Bills 

moved to approve the requests.  Kevin Robinson seconded – all concurred. 
 

Minutes: Chris Liller moved to approve the Selectmen’s Minutes of September 10, 2018.  Kevin 

Robinson seconded.  All concurred - the minutes were approved. 
 

Adjourn: Chris Liller motioned to adjourn at 8:30pm.  Larry Bills seconded.  All were in favor and the 

meeting adjourned. 
 

Minutes by: 

David Kent Young 


